Kathy Rinaldi

Girl Scout Leader Troop 382
505 S. 9™ Street
Lindenhurst, NY 11757

March 14, 2016

Gov. Nikki Haley
Governor's Office
1205 Pendelton Street
Columbia, 5C 29201

Dear Governor Nikki Haley,

The Leaders, Parents and Scouts of Girl Scouts of Suffolk County Lindenhurst Troop 382 take pleasure in
announcing that having completed the requirements and having been approved by Suffolk County Girl
Scouts, Nicole Rinaldi, was found worthy of the Gold Award.

In honor of this achievement, we have scheduled a Gold award Ceremony for April 17, 2016. We would
appreciate a letter or certificate acknowledging her achievement. We will display it with other
acknowledgements and afterwards place in a scrapbook commemorating this special occasion.

Thank you for taking time to help our community recognized the achievements and service of Gold
award recipient, Nicole Rinaldi. You can please mail the letter or certificate to the above address.

Sincerely,

L&F Lo _

Kathy Rinaldi-Troop Leader



